

Централизованное тестирование по английскому языку, 2015

При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: A1B1B4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике.

The American bald eagle (1) ... off the endangered register in the next two years. More than 1,130 animals and plants (2) ... by the US Fish and Wildlife Service as endangered or threatened, making it illegal to kill or harm them. Until now, few species had been removed from the register and when they were it was usually because they (3) ... extinct. As America's national bird, the bald eagle has been protected in various ways since 1940. The eagle, that is not really bald but looks it because of the white feathers on its head, (4) ... only in North America. It (5) ... the centre of attention in the argument about the best way to protect endangered species. Most environmentalists agree that if the use of pesticides isn't reduced, it (6) ... the reproductive system of rare species. But fortunately, there are now more than 5,000 nesting pairs of the bald eagle in the continental US and the numbers (7) ... at 10 per cent a year.

1. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

- 1) will probably take 2) will probably be taken 3) is probably taking 4) takes probably

2. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).

- 1) list 2) are listing 3) are listed 4) have listed

3. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).

- 1) had finally become 2) finally become 3) will finally become 4) are finally becoming

4. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

- 1) has found 2) is finding 3) is found 4) finds

5. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

- 1) recently becomes 2) is recently becoming 3) had recently become 4) has recently become

6. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

- 1) has certainly affected 2) will certainly affect 3) will certainly be affected
4) is certainly affected

7. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

- 1) have been grown 2) had grown 3) are grown 4) are growing

27-year-old Londoner Andrew Terrill began a 7,000-mile walk from the south of Italy to the northernmost tip of Norway. The aim was to raise money for (1) ... homeless in England's capital. Here he reports (2) ... his experiences at (3) ... start of his adventures. "When I stood on a deserted beach at the southern tip of Italy, I didn't know quite what to expect. If I had known, I might never have left that pleasant Mediterranean beach. As I walked north into the foothills of (4) ... Apennines, it seemed impossible that I would ever reach (5) ... my final destination, North Cape (6) ... the top of Norway. The mountains were certainly a challenge. They were covered in dense forest, and there were few footpaths. There were many evil-looking snakes, a million lizards, deer and wild boar. The wildlife kept me (7) ... my toes. It was great to be out in the hills with the freedom to travel and live life (8) ... my own slow pace."

8. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

- 1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -

9. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).

- 1) for 2) on 3) in 4) at

10. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).

- 1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -

11. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

- 1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -

12. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

- 1) to 2) at 3) for 4) -

13. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

- 1) at 2) in 3) for 4) with

14. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

- 1) on 2) for 3) with 4) at

15. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (8).

- 1) with 2) in 3) on 4) at

16. Прочитайте предложения. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

I was really shocked to hear this frightening story from my ... close friend.

- 1) brother-in-law 2) brother's-in-law 3) brother-in-law's 4) brother's-in-law's

17. Прочитайте предложения. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

When you go out, remember ... the key with your neighbour because I haven't got one.

- 1) to leave 2) left 3) leave 4) leaving

18. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка.

It's (1) been raining non-stop and I wouldn't be surprising (2) if this turns out to be (3) the wettest July (4) on record!

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

19. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка.

My grandparents are both (1) in their ninety (2) and we do our best (3) to take care of (4) them.

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

20. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка.

As far as I know it's (1) been a dramatic increase in (2) the number of children who (3) are learning English in primary school (4).

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

21. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка.

He wrote his diary (1) in code (2) so as (3) nobody would be able to (4) read it.

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

A soda drink with a turkey and gravy flavour that is (1) ... as undrinkable by its manufacturers is selling extraordinarily well. Unexpectedly large quantities of bottles have been sold in the United States where they are preparing to (2) ... Thanksgiving later this week. A company in Seattle which (3) ... in unusual flavours put 6,000 bottles on (4) ... last week at 99 cents each. They sold out within hours. Yesterday bidding (*став-ки*) on the eBay online auction site (5) ... more than 60 dollars a bottle. The nastiness of Turkey and Gravy Soda appears to be its biggest selling point. It (6) ... the perfect joke gift to take home to Mum or a younger brother or sister. At Thanksgiving families traditionally (7) ... a long weekend together. One newspaper reporter who (8) ... the drink said that, at first sip, it tasted of sweet caramel and savoury butter and it got worse from there. Curiously, the drink is (9) ... for vegetarians. Peter Van Stolk who (10) ... the company which makes the drink called his product 'gross'.

22. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

- 1) called 2) considered 3) described 4) declared

23. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).

- 1) amuse 2) entertain 3) remark 4) celebrate

24. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).

- 1) concentrates 2) specialises 3) focuses 4) dedicates

25. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

- 1) purchase 2) bargain 3) show 4) sale

26. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

- 1) managed 2) raised 3) succeeded 4) reached

27. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

- 1) sees 2) turns 3) seems 4) watches

28. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

- 1) keep 2) spend 3) pass 4) go

29. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (8).

- 1) tried 2) attempted 3) proved 4) experimented

30. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (9).

- 1) comfortable 2) correct 3) relevant 4) suitable

31. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (10).

- 1) runs 2) governs 3) employs 4) rules

32. Выберите ответную реплику, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной реплике-стимулу.

Do you feel like going for a drive in the country this afternoon?

- 1) None at all. 2) I'd love to. 3) I don't feel. 4) Good for you.

33. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.

I wouldn't say so.

- 1) Tell us what she's like, please. 2) Would you do me a favour? 3) Would you say it again?
4) She's changed very much.

34. Установите соответствие между репликами-стимулами и ответными репликами. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

РЕПЛИКИ-СТИМУЛЫ

- 1 — Isn't it nice to be outside on summer evenings like this?
2 — Don't you think we'll have to get together some time?
3 — Would you mind joining us?
4 — Are you really interested in what I am saying?

ОТВЕТНЫЕ РЕПЛИКИ

- A — I'm all for it.
B — Not in the least.
C — It's fantastic!
D — Nothing at all.
E — Why do you ask?

- 1) 1E2C3D4A 2) 1C2A3B4E 3) 1B2D3A4C 4) 1D2E3C4A

35. Расположите реплики так, чтобы получился связный диалог. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

- A. How long have you been working professionally as a flamenco guitarist?
B. When my family lived in Madrid. A teacher used to come to our flat and give me lessons.
C. I think I look Spanish, but when I travel, people always think I'm from their country and people have stopped me in the street to ask me for help, so I must have an international face.
D. Do you think you look more Spanish than English?
E. I started when I was 17, I mean that's when I started to get paid for my first concerts.
F. When did you start learning to play the guitar?

- 1) DCABFE 2) DCFBAE 3) ABFCDE 4) AEDBFC

§ 1. There are many different theories about dreams; however, the science of dreams is not exact. In ancient times, people believed that when we dreamt we entered another world which was real. As science and medicine became more advanced, different theories started to come out. Some scientists believe that dreams are just verbal, visual and emotional stimuli with no apparent meaning. However, others believe that dreams are important for our mental well-being. The leading psychiatrist, Carl Jung thought that analysing our dreams provides us with a way to think more deeply about our lives and solve problems.

§ 2. For centuries, people have believed that dreams have a deeper meaning. For example, many of us dream that we are falling and suddenly we wake up. Experts say this dream means we are feeling anxious and insecure or we feel we have failed in achieving a goal. Another popular dream is that of being chased; this means we are trying to escape our problems. Also, dreams about losing our teeth are believed to show that we are worried about our physical appearance.

§ 3. There has been a lot of research done into controlling dreams and this has led to the term lucid (осознанный) dreaming. Lucid dreaming happens when you **are aware** that you are dreaming and are able to control what happens in your dream. This is an **amazing** skill but it is also extremely difficult to do and not many people are able to learn it. Lucid dreaming can be a way to experience the strange world of your dreams but it is also believed to help personal development and improve your problem solving skills.

§ 4. Some people are able to see future events through their dreams. There is the case of the man who dreamt that he took his son on a camping trip and his son died near a lake. Some time after he had had the dream, the man and his son were invited on a camping trip. Then, at a certain time during the trip, the man remembered his dream and noticed that everything was the same as in his dream; the boy was standing near a lake looking down at pebbles. The man quickly grabbed his son and took him to safety.

§ 5. There is still a lot of research taking place into dreams, and it will be some time before we are able to really understand the strange dream world that we enter every night. Dreams allow us to experience things that would not be possible in real life, and by analysing our dreams we can learn more about ourselves.

36. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.

According to the writer, ancient people believed that

- 1) the dream world was real. 2) dreams were essential for our mental health.
3) dreams could help solve problems.

37. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.

If you dream that you are falling, this could mean that

- 1) you are worried about the way you look. 2) you are doing too many things.
3) you are worried about something.

38. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.

Lucid dreaming

- 1) is a way of controlling your dreams. 2) reduces your ability to solve problems.
3) is very easy to learn.

39. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.

The case of the man (§ 4) shows that

- 1) dreams may help to save somebody's life.
2) that seeing your relative near a lake in your dream means danger for that person.
3) very few people remember their dreams.

40. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.

According to the writer, why are dreams important?

- 1) They help us see the future. 2) They allow us to live in a dream world.
3) They help us to understand ourselves.

41. Определите значение указанного слова в тексте.

are aware (§ 3)

- 1) imagine 2) realise 3) pretend

42. Определите значение указанного слова в тексте.

amazing (§ 3)

- 1) funny 2) exceptional 3) traditional

John McGregor talks to four performers who have made a career out of entertaining others.

1. The Illusionist

Who would expect to find England's answer to Harry Houdini in the sleepy Lancashire village of Mawdsley? Well, Matthew Tate has built up an impressive range of illusions and spectacular magic tricks to shock and thrill his audience, but many attribute his success to the way he manages to involve and excite his audience. They watch as he frees himself after being submerged handcuffed in a water-filled tank. He reminds his audience that failure would mean certain death and even asks them to hold their breath with him, just as Houdini did. I ask him if he can tell me just one of his secrets. My question is met with a cheeky grin and, of course, complete silence!

2. The Living Statue

When people ask Maria Marks what she does for a living, she often tells them "nothing". Every day, she makes her living by dressing in an antique wedding dress, covering her skin in white clown paint and standing absolutely motionless on a pedestal in London's Covent Garden until a coin is thrown into her hat. So, what exactly draws the crowd when Maria "performs"? "Well, people want me to prove that I'm human." I ask Maria if she gets bored just standing there day after day. "No," she says. "I enter an almost trance-like state and an hour passes like a minute."

3. The Actor

Michael Webster has been an actor in London for almost fifteen years. Michael tells me all about the ups and downs of a typical actor's life. "You constantly strive to deliver a perfect performance, often under imperfect or unpleasant conditions."

I ask Michael how he feels when he's performing. "One of the most amazing feelings I have," he tells me, "is standing in front of an audience knowing that they expressly came to see me perform. It fills me with two overwhelming sensations: joy and extreme gratitude!"

4. The Circus Performer

Zhao Jian explains to me how she came to be touring the world as a hand balancer with a circus troupe. "As a young girl I was always jumping around," she tells me, "so one day my mum suggested that I enrol in one of the many acrobatic schools in Wuqiao county. We followed an exceptionally harsh programme, waking at five thirty in the morning each day to begin eight hours of tough physical exercises." And now that she has a job in the circus? "I practise an acrobatic move over and over again before I'm ready to perform it." I ask her if she has any regrets. She answers me without the least hesitation: "No, I was made for this life."

43. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which performer refuses to answer one of the interviewer's questions?

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

44. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which performer feels grateful to their audience?

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

45. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which performer performs in a particular spot each day?

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

46. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which performer owes some of their success to a technique used by someone else?

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

47. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which performer lives in a quiet place?

- 1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

48. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which performer mentions the tough training they undertook?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

The street party is a popular form of celebration in Britain. Whole streets come together to mark such important national occasions as a new millennium. (1) ... , it is impossible to hold a party in a busy street, so traffic is banned. This may annoy motorists but it is (2) ... Street parties need the involvement of as many people as possible. They (3) ... people who live in cities to unite as a (4) ... just as they would in a traditional small village or town.

49. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (1).

ABLE, COMMUNE, CLEAR, AVOID

50. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (2).

ABLE, COMMUNE, CLEAR, AVOID

51. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (3).

ABLE, COMMUNE, CLEAR, AVOID

52. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (4).

ABLE, COMMUNE, CLEAR, AVOID

Until recently, teenagers have been hooked on television. But no more today. (1) ... to the latest statistics, teenagers have gone off television. Given the choice between TV and the Internet, (2) ... becomes clear (3) ... most teens prefer. The Internet meets their interactive, social needs that TV doesn't. As websites (4) ... as MySpace have appeared, teenagers are too eager to spend hours a day online and are becoming "keyboard potatoes".

53. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (1) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

54. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (2) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

55. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (3) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

56. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (4) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

57. Прочитайте текст. Выпишите по два лишних слова в порядке их предъявления в тексте.

South Africa is one of the most beautiful countries in the world and a favourite destination for them many travelers. If you visit it, make it sure you stop off in Cape Town. There is so much to see and do, you'll never get bored.

58. Прочитайте текст. Выпишите по два лишних слова в порядке их предъявления в тексте.

There's always something which happening in this exciting city, and it has great shops, too. The more adventurous can take a trip up Table Mountain or take a boat trip to see So great white sharks and seals. Cape Town has something for everybody.

59. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

Where (ещё) did you go besides the zoo?

60. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

He gave me two explanations but neither of them (имело) sense.